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June 2017 Newsletter
Staffing Changes
Mrs Lightfoot is retiring after 21 years of service at Bankfields. I am sure you will all join me in wishing her a long, happy and well deserved retirement and to thank her for her long and loyal service and commitment she has shown to the children and families of Bankfields.

At the end of the year, Miss Hickey will be leaving her full time role at Bankfields to enable her to spend more time with her young family. However, she will be taking up a part time role; 1 day each week working in Y3/4.

Mrs Brearley will begin her maternity leave at the end of July and will be replaced by Miss Cleasby for the next academic year. We would like to wish Mrs Brearley and her family the very best of luck and hope she thoroughly enjoys the precious time she will be spending with her family before returning to work in 2018.  
Two additional Teaching assistants will be joining us in September. Miss Rafaqat will be working in Year 4 and Miss Evans will be working in Year 1. Our classes for next year are as follows:

Nursery – Mrs M Fellows

Reception (class 1) - Miss S Turnbull

Reception (class 2) - Miss C Bennett

Year 1 (class 3) – Mrs M Bunn

Year 1 (class 4) – Miss L Thompson

Year 2 (class 5) – Mrs S Turner
Year 2 (class 6) – Mrs K Dunlop
Year 3 (class7) – Miss M Kelly

Year 3 (class 8) – Mrs K Forde 

Year 4 (class 9) – Mrs Caran Masheder
Year 4 (class 10) – Mrs C Walker
Year 5 (class 11) – Mr P Bennett
Year 5/6 (class 12) – Mrs R Martin
Year 6 (class 13) – Mrs Lee  
Summer Fair

Due to the dreadful weather, our annual Summer Fair has been postponed to Tuesday 18th July – weather permitting! If you have any donations for raffle prizes, we would be very grateful to receive them as soon as possible, plus cakes for the cake stall on the day. Also, we could really use any spare bottle gift bags, so please send them into school, too, if you have any you don’t need. Thank you.

Transition

As many of our Year 6 children are moving onto their secondary schools on Monday 3rd July, we are planning to move all children into their next year groups to give them time to settle in before September. Therefore, from Monday 3rd July, all children will move into their new classes for the final 3 weeks of term as this proved highly successful last year. 
Nursery Admissions
Any parents with children at/or approaching nursery school age, are advised to put their name down as soon as possible to ensure a place is guaranteed. Thank you.
Safeguarding
As you will have noticed, school has carried out lots of work to improve the security of the school along with the site. There are tight guidelines for schools on safeguarding children and ensuring the health and safety of all visitors to the premises. All adults entering the school building must be accounted for and signed in following our school procedures. However, it has been noted that there are often a large number of parents and family members walking around school unaccounted for, particularly of a morning. This presents the school with a Health and Safety and Safeguarding concern because if an incident occurred, we would not always be able to account for everyone in the building. Therefore, from September, all children will line up on the playground outside and be collected by their teachers and brought into school by themselves. Any parents who have any quick questions or concerns can raise them with their teacher during this time. However, if you have anything you would like to discuss in further detail, please arrange to meet the class teacher after school once the children have left.

We understand that for our very youngest children entering reception, there is often a period where parents are needed to help settle children when they first come in. Therefore, Reception parents will be able to bring their children into school, but we please ask that they only enter the Early Years area and must leave the building through their entrance. Many thanks in advance for your cooperation.       

Diary Dates

	Friday 30th June
	Y6 Leavers show for families 

	Monday 3rd July
	Y6 Transition to Hillsview and Lawrence Jackson



	Monday 3rd July 
	Parent consultations Evening (drop in) 3.30 – 5.15 



	Tuesday 18th July
	Summer Fair, West Hall/outdoors



	Thursday 20th July
	100% attendance reward bowling trip(full year)

	Friday 21st July 
	Break up for summer holidays



Professional Development Days

The first two professional development days for the 2017-18 school year will be:

· Friday 1st September               Marking and Feedback 
· Monday 4th September           SEND, attendance monitoring, Safeguarding
Details of the other two days are to follow in the autumn term.

September 2017
Children will return to school on Tuesday 5th September. However, those children who are attending the Robin Wood residential will return to school on Monday 4th September at the usual time. 
Be happy. Be successful. Be proud. Be Bankfields.

